
EVALUATIONS FROM SUPERVISORS AND CO-WORKERS 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 
 
Nestor Osorio is a strong Christian leader who loves people and wants to help them become disciples of Jesus. 
I was his principal at Forest Lake Education Center in the Florida conference from 2011-2013. 
 
Nestor is very strong in organizational skills and personal interaction with all people. He was the director of the 
PE department for 600 students grades PK-8. He was very strong in his spiritual leadership in all of his 
programs. 
 
Nestor was always looking for ways to strengthen and bring positive change to his PE programs and classes. 
 
I highly recommend him to you. 
 
Sincerely, 
Steve Sherman 
Principal Forest Lake Education Center 
 
 
 

 

 

June 15, 2015 

To Whom It May Concern: 

    

It is my pleasure to provide feedback for Nestor Osorio as Forest Lake Academy’s (FLA) 

Athletic Director. I have the privilege to know Mr. Osorio for 8 years and worked directly with 

him as a volunteer volleyball coach for the past 3 years. Nestor is a very dedicated, passionate 

and enthusiastic Athletic Director. I have witnessed the many hours that he has dedicated to his 

students, coaches, parents, fellow co-workers to enhance Forest Lake Academy’s sports 

program. His work ethics reaffirms his alignment with Christian education embodying a balance 

between physical and spiritual mindset. 

 

Last October, the FLA’s girls’ volleyball varsity team attended a Christian volleyball tournament 

in Tennessee.  After several days playing, our team earned the opportunity to compete for first 

place in our division.  Unfortunately, we were not able to play the championship game due to the 

fact that the game was going to be held on our Sabbath.  Nestor in his AD role spoke with the 

tournament’s administration and explained our Seventh-day Adventist beliefs and that we had 

decided to forfeit the opportunity to play the championship game.  To our amazement, the other 

team acknowledged our commitment to our beliefs and requested that both teams were deemed 

champions.  It was an incredible experience, especially because our girls had an opportunity to 



witness showing spiritual sportsmanship.  I strongly believe that Nestor handled the situation 

professionally and conveyed the importance of Christian values within a sporting event. 

 

In the past several years he has also expanded the sport program by adding new sports such as 

girls’ varsity soccer, girls’ junior volleyball and boys’ varsity volleyball. He is always looking 

into improving FLA’s sports programs by reviewing coaches’ ability to inspire students to 

become better Christian athletics. Nestor always provided coaching feedback and guidance based 

on Christian standards, school administration’s philosophy, needs of student athletes as well as 

parents’ ideas and/or concerns. 

 

If I can be of any further help with regards to recommending or supporting Nestor Osorio for 

verification of his fine qualities and abilities as an Athletic Director please feel free to contact me 

at 407-257-6769.                                                                                        

 

Respectfully, 

 

Astrid Lopez 

NACA National Champions 2013, 2014  

Girls Varsity Volleyball 

 

 


